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STATEMENT OF SIGNIFICANCE

The Schlessinger House is significant for its association with William Lang, an 
important architect in late nineteenth century Colorado; Timothy S. Schlessinger, a 
well-known businessman in the state; and for its architectural features which mani­ 
fest the stylistic elements of the work of William Lang.

Timothy S. Schlessinger was long active in business in Colorado. Though born in 
Austria in 1839, he emigrated to the United States at the age of thirteen and came 
to Colorado in 1862. In the mid-1860s he opened grocery stores in Central City and 
Black Hawk, the heart of the mining region at that time, but later he opened a 
wholesale house in Denver, which he operated until 1879 when he entered the lumber 
business. Eventually, he entered the real estate industry, but at the same time he 
developed extensive mining interests in Lake, Clear Creek, and Gilpin counties. 
Apparently, however, Schlessinger overextended himself by his investments in mining 
companies in Leadville and in 1901 he filed a petition in bankruptcy in Denver. He 
died in 1906.

Schlessinger ? s last residence, this house at 1544 Race Street, is a delightful 
example of the work of William Lang, an architect who has been called "the most 
popular and prolific designer of domestic architecture in nineteenth century 
Denver." Lang began his work in the mile-high city in the late 1880s, quickly 
established an excellent reputation, and eventually designed a large number of resi­ 
dences, a number of which like the Bailey House are now listed in the National 
Register. It was in 1890 that George W. Titcomb, a lawyer and a real estate 
developer, had Lang design five houses on Race Street, of which this one is the 
more interesting of the two remaining. Once built in 1890, the structure at 1544 
Race Street was either vacant or rented until Schlessinger bought it in 1897. He 
lived there until his death and his wife until her death in 1924. A few years 
after that, the structure was converted into apartments, the state it is in today. 
Lang, of course, had suffered a grievous financial setback owing to the silver 
crash in 1893, and the depression that followed, and he had died under mysterious 
circumstances about 1895. Since then, many of his best works have been razed, but 
this is one that remains, a solid piece which manifests many of the elements of 
his style.
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DESCRIBE THE PRESENT AND ORIGINAL (IF KNOWN) PHYSICAL APPEARANCE

Located at 1544 Race Street in Denver, Colorado, the Timothy S, Schlessinger House 
is a single detached structure rectangular in shape and two and one-half stories 
in height. The primary building material is a pseudo-rusticated brick which may 
have been especially made for the architect, William Lang. Each facade has a small 
number of bays most of which have two or three subdivisions. The roof is gabled and 
has several chimneys.

The main cr west facade shows Lang's love of complexity and contradiction even to 
the point of confusion; yet his feel for pattern and materials combine to make a 
rich and lively building. The main facade is divided in half by a porch that con­ 
tinues around to the north side, This porch has carved wooden pillars which support 
several arches. The roof of the porch supports a second-story balcony with a 
patterned balustrade and arches. A corbelled bracket under the eave of the gable 
is repeated under a small balcony on the south wing. The stained glass and decora­ 
tive carvings are generally floral and leaf patterns.

The window treatment is varied. On the first story of the main facade there is a 
tripartite rectangular window with stained glass in the upper sash and surrounded 
by a wide band of smooth stone with stylized acanthus leaves carved at the corner. 
The lintel of this window becomes the sill of the window above with its two-part 
flat-arched upper sash and rusticated stone surround with quoins. The front door 
also has this pattern of quoins as does the adjacent leaded glass arched window. 
The attic story has a five-part window and an arch under the gable although this 
feature is now covered with screening. The side windows are equally varied with 
both rectangular and arched windows with brick or rusticated stone surrounds. The 
north facade has a very large rectangular stained glass window which lights the 
stairwell. Rusticated and smooth finished stone are used for the window surrounds, 
sills, and a stringcourse.

The house is in generally good condition, but the interior has been divided into 
small apartments and only the entry hall with its wood paneling and fireplace and 
the stairway with its magnificent stained glass window reflected in a large side 
mirror give a glimpse of the elegance of the home when it was first built.
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